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“The Return of ‘The Shirt’”
The Lone Star Select Shooting Team

Elite Team Meeting
Coach Ron will be scheduling a mandatory meeting for all Elite Team members in the near future, so 
keep and eye out on the GroupMe for details! Coach Ron will provide more information once the 
meeting date and time is set.

This is a reminder that wearing team hats and jerseys at tournaments and events is a requirement, not a 
suggestion! Red jerseys will always be worn on the last (or only) day of a tournament. Blue jerseys are 
worn the day before, and for tournaments longer than 2 days either color jersey can be worn for the 
other days.

Jerseys and Hats at Events

Whenever you are in need of a service, please keep in mind the options available to you from families on 
LSSST! We have veterinarians, doctors, real estate agents, insurance agents, auto-body technicians, 
dentists, and more. It’s always nice to work with and support people you know!

Utilizing the LSSST Network

LSSST Pro Team
We are excited to announce that a new subset of LSSST, the Pro Team, will be rolling out soon! The Pro 
Team will be similar to the Elite Team, but consisting of shooters at the next level. The coaches are 
working on establishing the criteria for the Pro Team, and this will be released soon!

Please remember to schedule your monthly lessons early in the month! The best part about our lesson 
scheduling system is that it allows you to schedule weeks in advance, so even if you aren’t available in 
the first of the month, you can go ahead and get on your assigned coach’s schedule.

Monthly Lessons

Saturday Practice Changes
After consistently low attendance at the Elite Team practice on Saturdays over the past few months, 
Coach Ron has decided that beginning in September, we will be holding a split practice at 9:00 for all 
team members instead of two separate practices. 

Golf  Carts
Unfortunately, Coach Ron has noticed that the golf carts have been abused recently. Please be mindful 
of how golf carts are driven during practice. From now on, golf carts may not leave the cart path 
(especially on the North and South courses), even when turning around. Coach Ron will be enforcing 
this policy and any horseplay or reckless driving of the golf carts will not be tolerated.

Team Luau
The kids beat the coaches at the Texas State FITASC Championships, and officially won the bet! 
Because of this, the coaches owe the kids a team luau during practice one Saturday. Coach Ron is 
working to schedule this soon, so stay tuned for details! And, yes, Coach Ron will also be wearing “the 
shirt” one day at the Diamond Classic. Congrats, team!
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Coaches Available for Extra Lessons
Please note that all of our LSSST coaches are available for extra monthly lessons! If you would like to 
book a lesson, please reach out to the coach directly. Phone numbers for each coach can be found on 
the Lesson Schedule tab of the team website.
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Team Flags

LSSST team flags are available for purchase! We love seeing these displayed at tournaments as a show 
of team pride. If you would like to purchase one, please reach out to Coach Ron.

American Shotgunner

We would like to introduce an amazing new tool available online: American Shotgunner! Developed in 
part by Joe Fanizzi, American Shotgunner is an online platform that can be used to track, compare, and 
review tournament scores across events and shooters, and provide an opportunity for collegiate 
recruiting in shotgun sports. Here is more information from Joe:

“American Shotgunner is a shooting website that has been created to provide opportunities for youth 
shooters across the country. The website has multiple features including a “college recruiting” page 
where high school clay target shooters can make profiles encapsulating their background, shooting 
accomplishments, interests, pictures, and goals in a college shooting experience. American Shotgunner 
is collaborating with the top shooting universities in the nation and their coaches to provide scholarship 
opportunities for student-athletes to shoot at the next level in college. Making an account and creating a 
profile is completely free. In addition to the college recruiting page, users will have full access to view 
their data from any NSCA tournament they’ve ever competed in over the last decade plus. The data is 
displayed on scatter plots, charts, and graphs with the ability to compare any user against other 
competitors. American Shotgunner also has extensive forums and news articles covering multiple 
recent and hot topics in the industry as well as “shooter spotlights” highlighting individuals from 
throughout the sport.”

Make sure to visit American Shotgunner at: www.americanshotgunner.com

Target Tips
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